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What to Bring  
 

 Money for Door Prize  

 Money for Retreat 

 Refreshments  

 Sew and Tell  

 Checkbook or cash 

President’s Message  

Dear Quilters: 

      First of all I would like to thank Darlene 
Mossman for subbing for me at this last 

meeting. I heard she did a terrific 
job. Thank you. 
     We tried to go on a vacation. 
First day out the truck’s alternator 
went out; we had to be towed 
down the road to Beaver, Utah. 
The tow truck owner was also a 

mechanic with a key to the Napa store. He had the truck back on the 
road in two hours.  
     The next day we got to Colorado (my son lives there), but as we 
crested the hill and were going down by Copper Mountain Ski Resort, 
the truck started billowing white smoke. Luckily we were by the off 
ramp and able to pull off by a coffee shop and gas station. AAA was 
called again. The tow truck operator used to live in a small mountain 
town in California, my husband asked where "Oh you won't know it, 
Wrightwood", what a small world. He towed it to a garage my son 
recommended and didn't charge us for the tow.    We gSot to visit 
with my grandkids and family for two days… the truck was ready, but 
we didn't trust it and cancelled the rest We made it back home with 
no other problems. I just think someone didn't want us to go any 
further and someone was looking out for us! 
     Remember, in October we will be having our retreat at Camp 
Mariastella at the Chalet on October 21st, 22nd and 23rd. Ask Mary 
Bell about details. 
     Start getting your quilts ready for our Home Tour, because our 
next meeting, November, we will be having the quilt grab. 
     Featured at our next quilt meeting will be Carrie Fondi presenting, 
"The History of Hawaiian Quilting”, with the class on Thursday. More 
info is in this newsletter. 
    

                            Happy Quilting, 

                               Elisa Gurley,  PNQG President  
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October 11th Meeting

 

Lecture: Carrie Fondi "History of The Hawaiian Quilt"  
 
      Carrie Fondi will be our guest in October for a lecture and 
workshop on traditional Hawaiian Appliqué. Carrie is accomplished 
in the unique art form of Hawaiian Quilting, which evolved in the 
islands in the early 1800. She has studied from many master 
Hawaiian Quilters. She created Aloha Quilt Designs in 2010 to 
promote the art of Hawaiian Quilting.                
     Her designs are inspired by beauty of nature and her love of the Hawaiian Islands. 
Carrie teaches on a regular basis, many forms of appliqué in quilt shops, guilds and shows 
throughout the United States, prior and present schedule includes classes at Road to, QSC expos and 
Quilting Cruises. 
     Carrie will be at our October 11 meeting with her presentation on "History of the Hawaiian Quilt" and 
her class on, THURSDAY, October 13, will be "Traditional Hawaiian Appliqué."  
www.Alohaquiltsensigns.com  
      The supply list for the work shop is at the end of the newsletter.  

 
 
Guild Retreat – October 21-23 
 

     ATTENTION! The money for our retreat is due at the October 11th meeting. The cost is $55, 

make your check out to the Pine Needles Quilt Guild. You will have the opportunity of making quilts for 
the victims of the Blue Cut Fire at Camp Mariastella. If this is not what you want to do, while at the 
retreat, just bring your own project. You can also do both. We are accepting fabric, quilt tops, or 
finished quilts. The address is 5701 Acorn Dr., Wrightwood.  
     The schedule for the weekend is as follows:  

1) Friday, Sep. 21st – Set-up starting at 11am, bring your lunch, dinner is potluck  
2) Saturday, Sep. 22nd – Sweet rolls am, lunch is potluck leftovers, diner provided by the guild 
3) Sunday, Sep.23rd – Sweet rolls am, we must be out by 4pm 
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SEW & TELL 
 

    
 

   
 
 
 

                             
 



                               POSITIONS NEEDED FILLED FOR NEXT YEAR 
                                                      

 President: We have volunteers, any more? 
 Vice-Presidents of Programs: (2 positions) 
 Various Chair Positions   

      Call Carrie Harrison or Elisa if you are interested.                 
Our Guild cannot run without the elected positions, Please 
volunteer, before we have to start begging. Next month is when 
we must for our vote officers, new and old. You may run for any 
position that you wish, you don’t have to settle for who is there 
now. Let’s make it interesting!                        

 

QUILTS OF VALOR 

 

     
 

PROGRAMS and WORKSHOPS 

October 13          Workshop: Traditional Hawaiian Appliqué 
October 21-23    There are a few spaces left for our Guild Retreat at Camp Mariastella, to join 
                            the group for a great weekend, contact Mary Bell at 760-218-5415 
November 8        Quilt Grab 
December 3        Holiday Home Tour 
December 13      Quilts Returned, Christmas Pot Luck and Party 

 
 

CHAIR POSITIONS 
 
This information is available on our website: www.pnqg.org 
 
Block of the Quarter: Beth Stanton 
Christmas Quilt: Christy Close and Alice Smith 
Facebook Page: Teresa Howard 
Home Tour:  Carol Gaines & Kandi Harrower 
Home Tour Boutique: Fran Ouimette 
Hospitality:  Kandi Harrower 
Internal Auditor: Rose Burcher 
Librarian: Darlene Packard 
Mini Quilt Auction: Kandi Harrower 

Mystery Quilt: Rose Burcher 
Newsletter: Susan Butler & Teresa Howard 
Opportunity Quilt: Cut Ups friendship group 
Parliamentarian: Carol Gaines  
Publicity: Alice Smith 
Raffle Queen: Marion Hall 
SCCQG: Beth Stanton 
Sunshine: Alice Smith  
Webmaster: Beth Stanton 

 

           
 
 



  

 


